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May 28-June 3 

JIMMIE JONES 

BILL COGGIN 

SCOTT PURVIS 
 

June 4-10 

DAVID KESSLER 

JIMMIE JONES 

RAY WILLIS 
 

June 11-17 

ANDREW PITMAN 

P.J. GRAHAM 

DAVID KESSLER 

 

June 18-24 

SCOTT PURVIS 

JOE CHEBAHTAH 

FRED BURTON 
 

June 25-July 1 

DAVE PILCHER 

KEVIN BEANE 

DON CARRUTH 
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June Calendar 

 

Sunday, June 18 
Grace Memorial 

Celebrates 

FATHER’S DAY 
 

We have a gift for every father in the 
10:15am morning worship service. 

Louisiana Baptist 
Children’s Home 
Annual Offering 

 

SUNDAY, JUNE 11 
 

Your gift will help continue to foster real hope 
in the hearts of the modern-day orphans God 

places in our care. 
Offering envelopes will be available in the 

Information Center. 

G.R.O.W. Outreach 

meets each Monday, 6:00pm 
  

A light meal will be served at 5:45pm  

MEET IN FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

You are encouraged to attend each week. 
Sunday School Classes are assigned one 
Monday each month to focus on their class. 
Nursery is provided the 1st Monday of each 
month. Let the church office know if you will 
be here for the meal and if you need 
childcare. 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
June 19-23 

9:00am-12:30pm 
 

For children who have completed  

Kindergarten through 6th Grade  
 

Registration forms are in the Information Center and Church Office, or online at 

www.discovergrace.us.  

Workers Meeting and Set-up will be Saturday, June 17 at 9:30am, WC. 

We are collecting buttons in tan, white or iridescent. Drop boxes are located in the Info 

Center. 

From the Pastor Search Team 
On June 4 in the morning worship 

service we will vote on 
Rev. Jerry Smith becoming Senior Pastor. 
Absentee voting is available at the church 

office through June 2, 8:30am-4:30pm. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS  to these in our church who earned college degrees: 

 
 

Rachel Bennett, Bachelor of Arts in English, Louisiana State University 
Jonathan Carruth, Bachelor of Science in Theater with a concentration in Design/Technology,  
 Northwestern State University 
Anna Jones, Masters Degree in Nursing with High Academic Honors, 
 University of Louisiana Lafayette 
Maegan Pittman, Bachelor of Science in International Trade and Finance, LSU 
Lindsey Thomas, Bachelor of Science in Interior Design, University of Southern Mississippi 

Southern Baptist Convention 

June 11-14, Phoenix Arizona 
 

If you are a member of Grace 

Memorial and would like to attend 

the convention as a voting representative of 

GMBC, please notify the church office so that 

we can register you as a messenger. 
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Stewardship ñMay  
AVERAGE WEEKLY 

Sunday School           256 

Morning Worship Service          391 

Van Ministry            16 

G.R.O.W. Outreach            11 

Wednesday Family Night                  89 
 

Budget Needed Per Week          $  19,415.00 

Average Weekly Receipts (Budget)                         14,672.56 

Average Weekly Receipts (Budget & Designated)  17,834.76 
 

YEAR-TO-DATE  

Budget Needs   $  427,130.00 

Budget Receipts                     347,771.23 

All Missions           5,724.00 

Total Other Designated                      81,940.03 

Total Deposits:                 $  435,435.26    

Budget Expenditures   $  328,703.59 
 

GVOM Balance              $  819,685.93 
 

New Church Members (Sept. 2016-Aug. 2017)       22 

By Baptism (Sept. 2016-Aug. 2017)        11 

 

 

Welcome New Members—May 
PACE, David (for baptism), 106 Hidden Oaks, 70461,  

(985) 649-3657 

LUTMAN, Deliverance “Liv” (for baptism), 4524 Canal St., 

70461, (985) 326-5182 

WORSHIP SERVICE CHILDCARE SCHEDULE  

Childcare provided during the morning Worship Services in 

Children’s Building for birth thru age 3. Children age 4 thru 

3rd grade are dismissed to Children’s Church. 
 

Code 100 on the Worship Center monitor indicates 

more workers are needed in the Nursery 
 

June 4      Paula Herr, Lyndsey Mohler, Meghan Paulsen, 

    Help Needed! 
   

June 11     Kay DeLuca, Darla Mansfield, Tina Tulino 
 

June 18    Mary Jane Smith, Jan DeMeyere, Sandra Olsen 
 

June 25    Christy DaSilva, Elaine Strahan, Help Needed! 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!! 

Contact Elaine Strahan, 290-9619, if you can help. 

 

...Fritz Walker on the death of his sister. 
 

Congratulations to… 
...Eric and Sable Prejean on the birth of their 
daughter, Sloane Vivian, born May 8. Proud 
great-grandparents are Bro. Bob and Mrs. 
Janie Heustess. 
…Brett and Morgan Carr on the birth of their daughter, 
Dawson Grace, born May 16. Proud 
grandparents are Bill and Venita Richards. 

 

Everyone age 55 and older is invited to … 

B.A.S.I.C. Dinner Meeting 
 
 

Tuesday, June 13 
 6:00 pm, Fellowship Hall 
 

Menu:    Jambalaya 
 

Program:  Musical Entertainment from Bro. Bob  
             Heustess and Alan Bennett 
 

RESERVATIONS REQUESTED 
Sign up on the Sunday bulletin tear-off or call the church office by 
noon on Monday, June 12, to make reservations for dinner.  
 
 

Upcoming BASIC Branson Trip ð There are still spots open for the 
Branson trip, November 6-11, 2017. The $100 deposit is due with 
your reservation. Final payment is due September 1st. Call Elizabeth 
Hanna, (985) 290-3791, for more info. 

 

Welcome Travis Thompson as 
Summer Pastoral Intern. 

Help Needed!  

There is an opportunity to serve some of our members 

who cannot drive. If you can drive for an occasional ride 

to the doctor or other appointment, please call the 

church office.  

The Grace Book Club 
is meeting on the 1st Wednesday of each 

month in the library at 6:15 p.m. Our next 

meeting is June 7.  Come and join us! 
 

Grace Library Summer Reading Contest 

Starting June 1st through August 2nd. Come by the library and 

pick up guidelines. Awards will be given for ages 6-9 and 10-13. 

Worship Services 

are now streamed live each week 

on the church website www.discovergrace.us 
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WELCOME STEPHEN KESSLER, SUMMER INTERN! 
 

SUMMER CAMP JUNE 27-JULY 1, 2017. NOTARIES SHOULD BE 

HERE ON THE 11th AND 19th AT 8:45 IN THE YOUTH ROOM! 
 

YOUTH FUNDRAISER JUNE 25
th

 AFTER MORNING SERVICE 
 

MISSION MONDAY ON JUNE 5th AND 12th @ 9:30 AM. 
 

MEN OF GOD BBQ TOUR JUNE 16th ! 
 

DISCIPLE PATH/ FELLOWSHIP AT 5:00 PM ON JUNE  11th, 18th, and 25th. 
 

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN UP TO WORK IN VBS! 
 

YOUTH HUDDLE WEDNESDAYS AT 6:30 PM 
 

Love Ya! Bro.Jerry 

Hello everyone from the Kid's Wing! 
    If you have tried to email me at mitch@discovergrace.us, I haven't been able to access that account for the last 6 
months since my last computer went down. Please email me at peltonen75@yahoo.com.  I will let everyone know via 
newsletter when I am back on the other email.  Please forgive me if you have felt like I have been ignoring you.  
     Mission Friends, GA's, and RA's drop off- please don't drop your kids off until 5 minutes prior to 6:30.  The teachers 
are prepping the rooms for the class and it is difficult to accomplish that fete when they are responsible for the safety and 
well-being of the kids who are in the room, which is also very important. They may need to go to their car, or spend time 
in prayer and preparation, but are unable to do so, and the class may not be as good as they had planned.  We appreci-
ate your help, so if you see parents dropping off their kids early, please kindly remind them. 
     So many of us, including me, worry about the spiritual well-being of our kids.  We bring our kids to Wednesday nights, 
we make sure they get to Sunday School.  We want them to know the Lord.  It seems we are so exhausted we feel we 
need some time for ourselves.  So maybe we don't attend Wednesday nights.  Maybe we get our kids to Sunday School 
and then we miss worship.  Regardless of our flesh, we have to remember where our rest truly is: "Come to me, all who 
are weary and heavy-laden, and I will give you rest" Matthew 11:28.  
     We wonder why 85 percent of kids leave the church when they go off to college- are we setting them up to fail?  When 
things are crazy in the family, and we prioritize what needs to be cut from our lives, is it God that gets put on the 
shelf?  The Lord created the church for a reason, and all who are saved are a part of it.  If you feel like you don't have a 
place, maybe itôs time to plug in and start a new class, or jump in to an existing ministry.  I pray your heart longs to be 
closer to Him, and it becomes your passion to grow closer to Him and to bring others with you. Open the Word, and dig 
in.  May I suggest the Gospelsé. 
    It's never too late - to start running the race - every day is a gift - so pick up the pace. ~ Mitch 

CHURCH STAFF 
 

 
DR. DENNIS PHELPS 

Interim Preaching Pastor 
 

JERRY SMITH 
Associate Pastor 
Students/Facilities 

jerry@discovergrace.us 
 

MICHAEL MOHLER 
Associate Pastor 

Music/Adult Education 
mike@discovergrace.us 

 

MITCH PELTONEN 
Childrenôs Ministry Assistant 

peltonen75@yahoo.com 
 

RICK JOHNSON 
Facilities Manager 

rixstix@bellsouth.net 
 

DEBBIE THOMAS 
Secretary/Receptionist 

debbie@discovergrace.us 
 

KIM GRUBBS 
Student Secretary 

kim@discovergrace.us 
 

CHRISTINE HOLTON 
Music Secretary 

christine@discovergrace.us 
 

AMY LUTMAN 
Financial Secretary &  
Outreach Secretary 

amy@discovergrace.us 
 

DIANE LANE 
Treasurer 

diane@discovergrace.us 
 

ELAINE STRAHAN 
Nursery Coordinator 
& Church Hostess 

elainestrahan64@gmail.com 

 
BOB HEUSTESS 
Pastor Emeritus 

 
Early Learning Center 

 

VENITA RICHARDS 
Director 

venita@discovergrace.us 
 

 
Ministers 

EVERY CHURCH MEMBER 
MEMBER 

YOUTH PARENTS: We need your email address so we can keep you up to date and a part of our 
online Parent Ministry Site. We would like to have your cell information also so we can text you with remind-
ers and updates. Please send that info to jerry@discovergrace.us or to Kim Grubbs at 
kim@discovergrace.us. 

Dear Church Family, 

     If you are thinking about using your 

musical talent for the Lord, now is the 

time to join the choir or orchestra. We will begin 

rehearsing for the Christmas Musical sometime 

very soon, so come join us on Wednesday 

evening at 6:45pm. 

     Thank you to the Sunday School teachers for 

being faithful to teach God’s Word. May He grant 

you His wisdom as you prepare each week.   

    Love ya! Bro. Mike 

Join us in honoring 
KACIE DYSART 

Bride-elect of James Carruth 
Saturday, June 10, 10:00am 

Grace Memorial Fellowship Hall 
Kacie and James are registered at 
Bed, Bath, & Beyond and Target 

Join us in honoring 
LINDSEY THOMAS 

Bride-elect of Aaron Zimmerman 
Saturday, June 24, 2:00pm 

Grace Memorial Fellowship Hall 
Lindsey and Aaron are registered at 

Bed, Bath, & Beyond and Target 

Wedding Showers 

EASY TITHE NEWS 
 

You are now able to use e-checking on the 
EasyTithe portal for your tithes and gifts. Login 
to the church website at discovergrace.us and 
click on the ONLINE GIVING tab on the right 
side of the menu. After you log in to your ac-
count, you will see a checking icon at the top. 
Click on the icon and proceed. 
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